ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE MEETING REPORT
DATE:
     
March 26, 2010



ATTENDEES:
Dale Wetherell, Ken McCabe, Bill Ferland, Edna O’Neill Mattson, Mary Pecchia, Kevin Salisbury, Pam Forleo, Rick Foote, Nancy Mendes, Cindy Pennacchia, Walter Crocker, Sue Eramian, Dave Snow, Matt Teeter, Regina Cobb, Dick Robinson, Francine Luizzi-Bench 
NOTES:

It was brought to the attention of the committee that student representation was overlooked in the by-laws that were voted on in November, 2009.  Bill Ferland asked for a vote and the committee voted to include student representation from every campus at meetings. 

Dick Robinson reported that he has asked for funding to send all security personnel to be trained on the IMC record keeping system that has been implemented which is the 800 MHz system of communication between state safety departments as well as across all four campuses.  There will be a search for a dispatcher with IMC experience to be at the switch board.
Bill let this committee know that hopefully by the fall new cameras will be installed inside and outside at the Liston and Flanagan campus entrances and parking lots.

Ken McCabe spoke about the HVAC system for the Flanagan Campus.  The first construction meeting has taken place and the project is going forward.  The hot water tanks at the Knight Campus went in and are working.  There has also been a consultant hired for the evaluation and planning of new lighting in and around the campus to better light the campus as well as have a better efficiency rating.  

Rick Foote is making some additions to the EH & S website as well as a direct email being set up with his address for folks to email him from the website with an concerns or questions. 

Bill spoke of the roofs at Knight and Flanagan field houses……………

Pam had concerns that the EH & S website had not been updated with either the proper names of members or the minutes from the last meeting.  Rick let Pam know that as soon as the by-laws were updated he would update the website. 

Pam also mentioned that tomorrow(March 27th) is Earth Hour(earthour.org) and that globally between 8:30p.m.-9:30p.m. businesses and homeowners are being asked to sign on to the site and show support by shutting the lights out in an effort to spread the word about saving energy.  Pam had written to President DiPasquale to ask him to have the college participate but, said that he did not respond nor did the Marketing and Communications Department. 
NOTE: Pam followed up with Mary later that day and let her know that CCRI was in fact already listed on the earthour.org site and would be participating. 
Pam mentioned that she had placed a call to Cleanscape to get some information on recycling and Mary explained a bit about the recycling contract that CCRI has with them and how the Green Team is working on changing things with regards to that.  Pam was asked by Mary to join the CCRI Green Team.  

Walter brought up the student club events that take place specifically on the Liston Campus. He wanted to have a policy/memorandum in place that would address the preparation, cooking and food handling for such events.  Walter has worked on a memo and brought a copy of what went out to club organizers and advisors.  This memo was also sent to other campus club organizers and advisors and will be the policy in the future. 
Meeting Adjourned.

